
Fiona Carson - Principal 

Save the Date 
 

5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ 

4 Crazy Hair Casual 
Day 

18 Last Day of Term 
             School finishes at     
 1.30pm 

WŀƴǳŀǊȅ 
28 First Day for  
         Students 

3rd December, 2020  

Hi Everyone,  
 

As we head towards the final couple of weeks of school for the year, there are a few    
changes to the normal classroom program.  
 

All students, Foundation to Grade 6, have the opportunity to take part in a cinema           
excursion. Units are attending on various days over the next two weeks. The cost of the  
excursion is $13. You will be notified if you are required to send money school, if not, it 
simply requires your approval via Compass.  
 

Next Tuesday 8
th
 December, we are holding our transition morning for 2021 students, 9:00 - 

11:00. Our new foundation students will be attending and some of our year 6 students will  
be spending the day at their chosen secondary school. Those year 6 students not attending 
secondary schools will be supervised.  All students will move into their new cohort for next 
year. Students will have opportunity to rotate through a variety of activities with the staff in 
their new unit. 

 

The staffing profile for 2021 can be seen below. I am proud to be able to present a team of highly experienced and  
passionate teachers to take us into the New Year. 
 

 Foundation ï Chris Vescio 
 Grade 1/2 - Robyn Elliott and Joanne Beattie 
 Grade 3/4 ï Craig Kerlin and Andrew Storer 
 Grade 5/6 ï Richie Arnold, Andy Grant and Rachelle Gambold 
 Our specialist program will be staffed by: 
 Wendy Martin (PE and Visual Art ï semester 1 & Drama/Music ï semester 2) 
 Lisa Gardner (Italian)  
 Tutor Initiative for catch up support ï Jaimie Leerson 
 

Congratulations go to Jackie Gardner who has taken up a teaching position at Wangaratta West Primary School for 
2021. 
 

Thank you to everyone who has returned raffle books and to those who have been able to donate an item to go into our 

Christmas hampers. Please keep both coming into the office. The raffle will be drawn on Wednesday 16
th
 December. 

We appreciate your kind support. 

ICY POLES ARE BACK!  

50 cents each from the canteen every Friday lunchtime. 

APPA Cfpgqrk_q R_ddjc! 
Our annual Christmas Raffle is on again.   

Lots of hampers to be won.  
To be drawn at school on 16th December 

 
 

Donations for the hampers can be sent with your children  
& left at the school office.  Thank you! 

END OF YEAR CHANGES 
We had previously advised parents that children would be finishing school for 2020 on 17th December to 
allow staff to move classrooms for building works scheduled to start early next year.  However, students will 
now finish on Friday 18th December at 1.30pm.  Just Kids will be available from 1.30pm to 6pm on this day. 



This Week at Appin Park! 




